
 

1 
 

 
Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/012 
 
Subject: NICE Guidance - Disabled Children with Severe Complex Needs 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 
Please find below our FOI request regarding the NICE guideline 
NG213 relating to Disabled Children and young people with severe 
complex needs:  

 
1. Has your organisation completed a baseline assessment to 

evaluate whether practice is in line with the recommendations 
in Disabled children and young people up to 25 with severe 
complex needs: integrated service delivery and organisation 
across education, health and social care (NICE guideline 
NG213)? (Please answer yes or no) 
 

2. If no, do you have plans to do one and if so by what date? 
 

3. If the above assessment has been completed, could you 
please provide us with a copy of the assessment and action 
plan. 
 

4. Do you specify that provider organisations need to deliver 
services for disabled children and young people up to 25 with 
severe complex needs in a way which is consistent with NICE 
guideline NG23? (Please answer yes or no).  
 

 
 
 
 

1. The Children Continuing Care team are in the process of 
completing a baseline assessment to evaluate whether practice 
is in line with NICE guidance NG213 for children and young 
people up to 18.  
 

2. The aim is for the team to complete this assessment by end of 
September 2022.  

3. N/A 
 

4. Yes 
 
5. This will form part of the outcome of the current assessment, as 

outlined in answer to question 1.  
 
6. Zero  
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5. Please could you tell us what action you are taking to ensure 
that provider organisations deliver services for disabled 
children and young people up to 25 with severe complex needs 
in a way which is consistent with NICE guideline NG23? 
 

6. How many children with complex needs or disabilities for 
whom you are responsible are currently accessing services 
that are located outside of your ICS area? 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 4 August 2022 and has been approved for release by Rosi Shepherd, 
Director of Nursing and Quality for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


